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Three Legislatively Mandated Audits

• SB755 (2021), amended by HB2513 (2023), requires the Oregon 
Secretary of State Audits Division to conduct:

Real time audit – due by December 31, 2023
What needs immediate fixes?

Financial review – due by December 31, 2023
Were grants awarded appropriately?

Performance audit – due by December 31, 2025
Is M110 working?



Real-time Reporting
June 2022 letter                    January 2023 real-time audit



Financial Review Key Findings

Grants were awarded in alignment 
with statutory requirements

Provider spending is lagging, but 
services are growing over time 

OHA needs more data to 
demonstrate program effectiveness



OHA Expenditures



Spending Aligned with Statutory Requirements



Peer Support is Rapidly Expanding

Ashle Tucker
Peer Support Specialist
Miracles Club



Two thirds through the 
initial grant period, 
reported provider spending 
was just over a third of the 
total grant awards. 



Barriers to Spending Reported by BHRN Providers



Silver Lining of Slow Spending



More Data and Better Data Needed



Hotline is Expensive and Yet to Yield Results
• Hotline is required by statute and a 

call waives E-Ticket fee
• $1.7 million to initial contractor for 

services through June 2023
• $2.8 million to new contractor for 

services through January 2025

• To date, the cost per call to the 
hotline is over $7,000. Enough to 
provide housing services to about 
three people or harm reduction 
services to about 40 people. 



Potential for Legislative Action
• Eliminate requirement for inefficient M110 hotline

• Revise M110 outcome metrics to be assessed during 3rd audit to 
account for available data or direct OHA to collect necessary data

• OHA will be presenting a draft strategic plan to address 
outcome metrics during the 2024 session
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